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For whatever we lose
(like a you or a me)
It is always ourselves
we find by the sea

~ e.e. cummings

It's August, and summer 2013 is waning. It's time to take a moment
to give thanks for that which is so special to all of us. We remain
thankful for our beautiful beach, our friendly neighbors and the doz-
ens of hard working volunteers who made summer 2013 possible. You
know who you are. And so, quite simply, thanks.
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THE HIGH TIDE SALUTES...

..... Seaman Dustyn Dow of the United States Coast
Guard! Dustyn, great grand-
son of Patricia Eastman and
nephew of Beth Eastman of
12 Morning Street, recently
returned from a year in the
Persian Gulf aboard the Cut-
ter Wrangell. Upon completion
of Advanced Training in Virgi-
ha in August, Dustyn will be
promoted to Petty Officer and will be stationed
onboard the Cutter Bainbridge Island based in the New
York City area. Congratulations, Dustyn, and thank you
for your servicel

STILL AROUND IN SEPTEMBER?

September features some good, old fashioned Maine
county fairs. Try the Cumberland Fair (Sept 22—28) or
the Fryeburg Fair (Sept 29 - Oct 5). Good family fun!

READY FOR A LONG WINTER NAP?

Don't worry. The High Tide is
awake all winter long. Submit
news for the next High Tide
(June 2014) to : Becca and
Melissa Carifio, 31 Morning St.,
Scarborough, Maine or to

HBAHighTide@yahoo.com

THEY REALLY ARE THAT 6OOD!

Susan Osborne tips her hat to Jack Kelly and Jeanine
O'Brien whose delectable contributions to the bake
sale (Jack's blueberry pie and Jeanine's chocolate cake)
brought in a combined $204! In fact, Susan thanks all
the bakers and buyers who made this year's bake sale a
whopping success! And we at the High Tide tip our hats
to Susan for organizing the whole thing! Good job, eve-
ryone!

CHECK IT OUT
WWW _HBAMAINE.COM

A great website maintained by our own Peter Rabbit of
Shell Street. Stay up on beach and Scarborough news
all year long. The website is frequently
updated and contains news and photos
of interest to Higgins Beachers. We at
the High Tide "Highly" (pun intended)
recommend it!

BABY LOVE

Larry and Susan Langmore of Pearl Street wel-
comed a new granddaughter on January 27, 2013.
Their daughter, Laura, and husband, Julian, be-
came the proud parents of Elise Katherine Baer.
They reside in Washington, D.C. and were able to
escape the city heat for a week at Higgins over
the July 4th holiday.
Elise is a 7th genera-
tion Higgins Beacher!
Welcome to the Hig-
gins Beach family,
Elisel

CANINE NEWS

We are sad to report that a plover chick on Pine Point Beach in Scarborough was killed by an unleashed dog ear-
lier this summer. This event precipitated a Town Council discussion about changing the Scarborough ordinance
regarding dogs on the beaches. This will, of course, impact Higgins, The Council will likely vote on
the ordinance change in September. You can follow the process by checking HBAMaine.com. Peter
Rabbit, our webmaster, does a “masterful” (pun intended) job keeping it updated!

e




Volume 24 Issue 3 High Tide Page 3

SEPTEMBER EVENTS AT THE CLUBHOUSE

September 19: Pumpkin painting at the clubhouse at 9AM

September 21: Members only harvest supper at 6PM. Call Lisa Jesmain (415 4169) to make res-
ervations and to tell her what yummy dish you will be bringing to share. This event is popular, but
don't fret if you get put on a waiting list; it usually works out.

A STRONG STEP(S) INTO THE WORLD

Dexter Strong, grandson of Nancy and the late Thomas Strong of Shipwreck Rd., grad-
uated in May with the class of 2013 from the College of William and Mary. Dex was a
member of the CAA championship winning William and Mary football team his sophomore
year and is a member of Kappa Delta Rho fraternity.

He is currently studying for his Master's degree in Human Resources Training and Devel-
opment. He is employed by Billy Casper Golf, LLC at their Virginia Headquarters in the Human Resources de-
pariment as well.

This summer was the very first year that Dex was not at Higgins Beach with the rest of his family. He missed
being at the beach, and his cousins missed him. We are proud of his achievements and have assured him that
“the beach is patient and always welcomes back its own for “there are changes in particulars but never in gen-

eral." See you on the beach next summer, Dex! And...congratulations!

Higgins Beach Telephone Directory Update

ILt's time to reissue our beach phone book. If you would like o have your name and number included you can use the
form below and leave it in the box at the clubhouse. Carol Turner is the chair of the group working on this project.
You can call her at 207-883-0620 if you have questions,

PLEASE PRINT

Name
Beach Address Beach Phone
Cell Phone (optional) Winter Phone (optional)

Winter Address (optional)

Email (optional)

OR use my information “as is” in the previous 2008/9 Beach Directory Yes

Signature & Date







